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This week’s attendance  
superstars are: 

FSM 98% 

1TD 98% 

4H 4W 100% 

5B 99% 

Reading Raffle 

To be in with a chance of win-
ning a £5 book token next 
week make sure 
your child reads 
everyday and it is 
recorded in their 
reading diary.  
             

       Thomas -1H  

 

   Christian Value:    Hope      Learning Behaviour:  Initiative     Worship Theme:  Remembering our Queen 

 

This week’s points totals are: 

Ireland =  755 
Morrison =  1412 
Welton =  1432 

We have had a busy week in school which has been punctuat-

ed with some quiet reflection on the life of the Queen. I have 

been pleased with the depth of knowledge and the level of 

interest that the children have shown at this time of huge 

change for our country. Year 3 have started their Ukulele les-

sons and we hope to be able to lend out instruments for the children to carry on their 

music learning at home. The children have now settled well and I thank you for your 

support at home in enabling the children to feel confident particularly when they have 

changed  classes.  Please remember that school will be closed on Monday as we all 

remember the life of Queen Elizabeth II.  

    
    
    

Annual General Meeting  

Tuesday 20th  September  7pm  

Whether you are new to Foundation or been involved in school life for some time, eve-

ryone is welcome to join the KPA for their annual general meeting (AGM). The meeting 

will be held via Zoom: Meeting ID: 829 749 1209 Passcode: WBpS2W  

We would love to hear from you and see you.  

All welcome!  

PE Stars 

This week’s winners  

               Kornelia -1H  

Billy - 5B 

Microsoft Showcase School Award 

We are extremely proud to announce that we have been awarded Microsoft Showcase 
School Status. This means that Microsoft has recognised our school as being innovative in 
the way we use technology to support our children’s education. Showcase Schools are an 
elite group of schools that exemplify the best of teaching and learning in the world today. 
Only a few institutions earn this designation, and we are really proud that Microsoft recog-
nises our impact on the future of education. Microsoft Showcase Schools are pioneers in 
education.  

Our School believes that Technology plays an important role in shaping our learners and 
empowering them with skills needed for their future. We are honoured and delighted to be 
a Microsoft Showcase School as it is a commitment for continuous excellence. 

This award truly recognises the hard work and energy that our staff, pupils and families have 
put in to develop our use of technology to the highest standard. Thank you especially to Mr 
Beck, Mr Swingler and Miss Parrott for their energy, enthusiasm and guidance.  



 

 

19.9.22    Bank Holiday 

20.9.22     KPA AGM  via Zoom 

27.9.22    FS/Y1 Phonics Meet-

ing 

3.10.22    Y6 Residential 

6.10.22    Harvest Festival 

11.10.22  Parent Meetings 

12.10.22  Parent Meetings 

14.10.22  Last day of term 

24.10.22  Return to school 

02.11.22 School Photographs 

 

 

 

 

 Year 6 

Freddie 

Year 5 

Madison 

Year 4 

Stanley 

Year 3 

Archie 

Year 2 

Freddie 

EYFS 

Theo 
 

Current Vacancies      

 

 

     

Midday Supervisor 

Information can be found 

HERE 

   SEN 1:1 Learning Support  

Assistant 

Information can be found 

HERE 

Finance Officer & Admin Assis-
tant 

Information can be found 

HERE 

Bake for Babies cake sale:  

On Friday 23rd September, the Roantree family will be holding a cake sale after 
school to raise money for a charity very dear to their hearts. 

The sale will be held outside the office, at the end of the school day and all cakes 
will be sold at a minimum donation of 50p. 

If you are able to contribute some cakes for the sale they 
would gratefully welcome them, baked or bought, to be deliv-
ered to the school office on the Friday morning.  

If you’d like to find out more information please visit the lulla-
by trust website or click on the link below to take you to their 
just giving page: 

www.justgiving.com/Eden-Jessica-Iris Thank you for your support.  

 

Prayer Meeting—Monday 12th 

  We spent a minute in silence, contemplating the historic changes our country is going through. 

  For King Charles 111, following in his Mother's footsteps, defending our Faith, encouraging passion 

for the environment, living a life of service. 

  For the Archbishop, an opportunity in the midst of ceremony to bring the comfort of Jesus's teach-

ing to millions of people like us.  

  For our school's leadership teams, striving for a new flourishing in staff and students this term. 

  Let safeguarding shine a light. Let school be a sanctuary.  

  Help us see each other with kindness and compassion, recognising and celebrating our uniqueness.  

  Amen 

Success at Luxembourg Tournament 

Last weekend, one of our pupils in Year 5 was selected to play for 
a Leicester City team at a football tournament in Luxembourg. 

There were 32 teams taking part from across Europe, with the  
Leicester City team the sole representatives from England.  The 
team had a tremendous result finishing  3rd overall. The coaches 
were particularly complimentary as Leicester had never pro-
gressed this far previously in this tournament. 

There were some very famous teams taking part and the boys 
were unlucky to lose their semi-final on penalties to FC Schalke 
04. In the third/fourth play-off match they overcame their semi-
final disappointment to beat PSV Eindhoven for 3rd place.  Our 
pupil scored the  equaliser ,with 2 minutes to go, which took the 
game to penalties and their eventual win.  Well Done! 

Year 4 - A taste of Greece 

Year four have started their Gods and Mortals topic in the 

best way! With food! We have tasted some of the foods eaten 

in Greece which the Ancient Greeks ate. Olives very much 

split the year group! Some loving them and some definitely 

not! We then went on to explore a menu for a healthy Greek 

meal and once we had settled on the dishes we liked the look 

of we went ahead and made them! We prepared Greek salad 

(with olives!), tzatziki and flat breads and then sat together 

and shared our meal. Afterwards,  we evaluated our meals 

using some off our new computer science skills!   

Secondary School Place Applications—

September 2023 
   Apply Here 

The closing date for applications is  31 October 2022. 

https://www.mynewterm.com/jobs/138358/EDV-2022-KCEPS-26813
https://www.mynewterm.com/jobs/138358/EDV-2022-KCEPS-24788
https://www.mynewterm.com/jobs/138358/EDV-2022-KCEPS-37596
http://www.justgiving.com/Eden-Jessica-Iris
https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/education-and-children/schools-colleges-and-academies/school-admissions/apply-for-a-secondary-school-place

